

## UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

THE INSPECTOR GENERAL

## APR 0 9 2015

## **MEMORANDUM**

SUBJECT: Close-Out of OIG Report No. 14-P-0332, Cloud Oversight Resulted in

Unsubstantiated and Missed Opportunities for Savings, Unused and Undelivered Services, and Incomplete Policies, August 15, 2014

FROM:

Arthur A. Elkins Jr.

TO:

Ann Dunkin, Chief Information Officer

Office of Environmental Information

Thank you for your October 27, 2014, and April 2, 2015 responses to the above report. We believe the agency's corrective actions on the findings and recommendations address all the recommendations.

We are closing this report in our audit tracking system since we accepted your planned corrective actions. Please track implementation of the corrective actions in the agency Management Audit Tracking System until completed.

If you have any questions, please contact Kevin Christensen, Assistant Inspector General for Audit, at <a href="mailto:kevin.christensen@epa.gov">kevin.christensen@epa.gov</a> or (202) 566-1007; or Rudolph M. Brevard, Director, Information Resources Management Audits, at <a href="mailto:brevard.rudv@epa.gov">brevard.rudv@epa.gov</a> or (202) 566-0893.

cc: Renee Wynn, Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of Environmental Information Harrell Watkins, Acting Director, Office of Technology Operations and Planning, Office of Environmental Information

Judi Maguire, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, Office of Environmental Information Iesha Alexander, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, Office of Technology Operations and Planning, Office of Environmental Information